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 RSIPF will not permit any procession or public gathering as lead up to 
election of PM  

 
To ensure public safety, the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) will not permit any 
application for a procession or public gathering to be held in Honiara City as a lead up to the 
election of the Prime Minister on 24 April 2019. 
 
This follows an application from a group of youth claiming to represent the youth of Honiara 
for a peaceful march through the capital city in connection with the election of a new Prime 
Minister. 
 
 Deputy Commissioner for Operations, Gabriel Manelusi says, “Today representatives of the 
RSIPF met a group claiming to represent the youth of Honiara at the Rove Police 
Headquarters after we received a letter from them that they were planning a peaceful protest 
in Honiara.”   
 
“We want to thank the representatives of the group for agreeing to meet with police to 
discuss their application. We explained to the representatives of the youth that to ensure 
there’s public safety, Police will not be permitting any procession or public gathering  from 
now until the election of the Prime Minister on 24 April,” says DC Manelusi. 
 
He adds: “We proposed to the youth representatives that they should take up whatever 
issues they have in connection with the election of the Prime Minister with their Members of 
Parliament. They agreed with our suggestion.” 
 
“We call on members of the public to respect the process that is underway towards the 
election of a new Prime Minister. Police are mounting visibility patrols and traffic checks 
during the day and night to ensure there is peace in our capital city.  We call on the public 
to also respect the liquor ban from 23 – 24 April 2019,” says DC Manelusi. 
 
 
//End// 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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